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C O M I N G    E V E N T S 
2018 

NOVEMBER 

14-16 Battle of the Bays - Gisborne 

23 Elite Softball - Whakatane 

30 Elite Athletics 

DECEMBER 

6 Year 8 Formal 7pm – 9pm 

12 Friends of the School Morning 
Tea 

13 Prizegiving (times TBA) 

17 Last Day Term 4 – 12pm 

MT MAUNGANUI  
INTERMEDIATE 

 

14 November 2018 

Newsletter No.  

35 
 

Follow us on Facebook:      
https://www.facebook.com/Mtint.school.nz/ 
 

 

Year 8 Social 

Where:  Classic Flyers 
  9 Jean Batten Drive  
  Mount Maunganui 
 
Date:   Thursday 6th December 

Time:   7-9pm 

 

Notice coming home soon!! 

CANTEEN HOURS 
 

Open every  
Wednesday & Friday 

 
Place orders before school 

 
Sushi orders – FRIDAYS only. 

 
Run as a fundraiser by the PSG! 

mailto:admin@mtint.school.nz
https://www.facebook.com/Mtint.school.nz/


Mt Maunganui Intermediate School, 21 Lodge Avenue, Mt Maunganui 3116    
Phone 07 575 5512   Email: admin@mtint.school.nz 

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/Mtint.school.nz/  

 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL           Melissa Nelson 
Kia ora Parents and Whanau 
 

Welcome to week 5. I can’t believe that we have reached the half-way point of term four! Where has the year gone?  
 

It is great to see our classes highly engaged in their learning as the year progresses. The fine weather is allowing us to be outside 
more often and it is neat to see our children being active during break times.  
 

Mount Maunganui Intermediate has enjoyed some fabulous success recently. Congratulations to our water polo players who 
represented us well in Auckland last week.  Thanks also to the parents who took time out of their busy schedules to accompany 
them.  Our PCT competitors did a fantastic job in Wellington with a first equal and third placing.  Go MMI!! 
 

Class Organisation for 2019 
As you are all aware, all classes at MMI will be composite Year 7 and 8 classes next year. Students will stay with the same teacher 
for two years.  There is much research to indicate that a predictable environment, with strong, well established relationships 
between teacher and student, is conducive and beneficial to learning. Our new model aligns to the theory presented to us by 
experts such as Nathan Mikaere Wallis and with our student voice.  We know that intermediate is a time when students experience 
a lot of change.  They are emerging adolescents, growing up and changing schools twice, in two years. These are exciting and 
challenging times for young people and we believe that this model will benefit our learners.   
 

The transition time into our new model will require us to mix up all of our current Year 7’s for 2019 and place them with new 
teachers. This is because the majority of our year 7s are currently in straight year 7 classes and therefore need to be split up into 
composite classes.We also have several new staff joining us next year, which adds to the puzzle of class make up.  Our senior 
leadership team will work closely with classroom teachers regarding class composition for next year. We will work hard to ensure 
that students are placed in a new class with someone that they know and work well with.  
 

If you have any significant concerns about your child’s placement next year, please contact one of the Deputy Principals. Please 
note that we do our best to accommodate parental requests around optimum placement for learning, but this does not necessarily 
mean that particular requests can be met. Given the size of our school, and the time we take liaising with staff and contributing 
schools, we are confident that our systems are thorough and that decisions made about class composition are made with plenty 
of information and the best of intentions.  
 
Te Kura Takawaenga o Mauao - Kapa Haka 
This Sunday, 18th November, our students are scheduled to perform at the Regional Kapa Haka Competition, at 11:30am. This 
event is being held at the Queen Elizabeth Youth Centre in Tauranga.  It would be fantastic if parents/caregivers and supporters 
could attend. Thank you again to the students and whanau who continue to commit to, and support, our Kapa Haka practices after 
school.  Whaea Sharon and Matua Tapuraka have been working extremely hard to prepare our talented students for this 
opportunity. We thank them for their hard work and wish them well for Sunday.  Kia kaha Whanau!   
 

Community Support:  behaviour after school 
Thank you to parents and whanau who have responded to my email last week by ‘tightening the reins’ after school. I appreciate 
how hard it can be to arrange child care after school, especially as your child is growing up and seems quite independent.  
 

If ever there was a time in your child’s life where being present after school is important, now is it. Emerging adolescents are 
known to engage in risk taking and be attracted by new experiences and people.  The peer group, their influence and importance, 
becomes a huge part of our children’s lives whilst they are at Intermediate. Peer influence on our children can be positive and 
negative.  Please support us by ensuring that you have expectations around what your children are up to after school.  Organised 
activities are awesome - they keep children busy and engaged with like-minded peers. Some free time is important too - but please 
have rules, expectations and limits on how much time they spend being ‘left to their own devices’.  Another key tip is to check up.  
Check on social media, check cell phones and media platforms to see what your child is up to. As parents, it is your right to know 
what, and with whom, your child is communicating.   
 

Unfortunately, so much of our time as a school, is taken up with dealing with issues that are entirely out of our control. We 
certainly do our best to support and teach our students to be good citizens, but we are limited as to what we can do.  We are 
grateful to parents who have boundaries and expectations and who support us by expecting that their child wears our uniform 
with pride in the community. Thank you for your ongoing support.  
 

As always, if you have any questions or information that will help us in dealing with your son or daughter, please do not hesitate 
to contact us.  
 

Have a great rest of your week everyone. 
Ma te wa 
Whaea Melissa  
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GET READY FOR 2019 
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YEAR 8 BOYS WIN SUPER 11 VOLLEYBALL 

 

On Friday 9th November, the Super 11 Volleyball tournament was held at the ASB Arena, Baypark. 
 
This year we sent 2 teams to the competition.  
 
The year 8 girls started the day strongly and had already made the semi-finals before 2 narrow losses 
in pool play. We played well to beat Otumoetai convincingly in the semi-final. In a tight final we 
didn’t start the first set well, and although we actually won 2 sets to 1 we unfortunately lost on points 
by 3. 
 
The year 8 boys won all their round robin games to progress through to the semi-final. In a close 
match they finally pulled away from Whakatane to progress through to the final. The boys played 
some great volleyball and proved too strong, for Te Puke, to take out the tournament. 
 
A huge thank you to James Hughes who coached the boys’ team, and Ra Walker who helped out for 
a game. 
 
Thank you to the supporters who travelled to the Arena to support us. 
 
Year 8 Girls: Keilani Tipora-Horne, Lahkaia Reriti, Emerson Irwin, Helena Campbell, Tyra 
Wetere, Gia Nelson, Jamie Pederson and Ivy Mitchell 
 
Year 8 Boys: Kylen Scholmann, Arlo Cullwick, James Walker, Finn Hughes, Oli Taylor, Trent 
Morrison, Kameo Wagner and Jackson Herrick 
 
Below is a photo of the year 8 boys team. 
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COASTAL VALUE CERTIFICATES 2018 
Term 4 – Week 4 

1  

Cody Henry Your improved attitude toward your learning and making regular contributions to 
discussions and coastal values. 

2  

Stevie Mahu For your amazing participation in social dancing. Thank you for adding a bit of spice 
to the dance moves.  

3  

Peter Tautali For creating a unique sock puppet and writing a houmerous script.  Your outstanding 
attitude towards all areas of learning is exceptional. Ka rawe! 

4  

Annik Weir Always displaying a positive attitude towards your learning.  You have grown in your 
self-managing skills.  Ka mau te wehi! 

5  

Brodie Sawford For understanding the expectations as a year 7 and working hard to meet them. Your 
writing this term has been fantastic!  

6  

Jyziah Ririnui For the outstanding progress he is making in writing and for his focused learning 
attitude. Ka mau te wehi Jyziah! 

7  

Noah Murray For your improved effort towards your learning, in particular, your writing. 
Thank you Noah.  

8  

Kaleb Holman For his positive attitude to wanting to help. He will offer to take on roles such as being 
a referee for lunchtime sport. 

9  

Dakota Sidey For showing your Coastal Values and encouraging others to do the right thing. 
Wanawana koe! 

10 

Ska Taylor-Horne For the mature attitude you bring to school with you. Your contribution to class 
discussions is always valuable, and the great choices you make every day are a credit 
to you. Thank you Ska! 

11 

Lochie Hawkins For making outstanding progress in Statistics. Keep up the good work! 

12 

Liam Preston For your conscious effort to give it your best across all curriculum areas this term. 
You have produced work that you can really be proud of. Well done, Liam.  

13 

Rafferty 
McKechnie 

For good listening skills and great attitude in class. 

14 

Tyra Wetere I eke koe ki te taumata i te rā hākinakina-ā-kura. Tō koi e hine! 

15 

Ashton Peden-
Edwards 

For your commitment and involvement with Kapa Haka. Kia Kaha Ashton - Mauri Ora. 

16 

Mareikura Terry-
Barnes 

Always trying hard and having a positive attitude.  

17 

Ainsley Osborne For being a very caring person and looking out for others in their time of need.  

18/20 Lachlan Templeton Making significant progress in your reading. 
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18/20 Kieran Coughlan Your work ethic, thoughtful contributions and respectful attitude. You are a role 
model to others. 

19 

Josiah Jensen For being an awesome friend by welcoming a new student to our class. You have 
demonstrated kindness and empathy - well done Josiah! 

21 

Josh Verryt You have been settled and focused this term and had a positive attitude and 
commitment to your learning. 

22 

Daniel Perry For helping Room 2 with learning the dances for the Year 8 Formal. It was great to 
hear positive feedback in the way you made sure all students had someone to dance 
with and slowed down some of the moves to help with learning.  

23 

Elliot Clark For the positive manner in which he interacts with others and the improved 
confidence shown when trying things outside his comfort zone. 

Dance & 
Drama 

Henare Reiri 
Room 9 

Being a supportive class member when creating and performing our 80’s disco 
dances! :-) 

Food 
Technology 

Jean Drew 
Room 12 

For a great start to the new cycle, being a very helpful and efficient worker. Ka rawe! 

Music Wairua Awa 
Room 9 

For demonstrating a conscientious attitude and a willingness to achieve the best 
sound possible. 

Visual Arts Hannah Dryden 
Room 2 

For your enthusiasm and keen interest to learn new skills. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WELL DONE 

EVERYONE!! 
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COMMUNITY NOTICES 
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Edventure Summer Camps. 
Based in the BOP, we have 3 awesome camps geared to get kids excited about the 
outdoors. With a focus on water safety, we have planned a range of activities including 
surfing, SUP, water safety lessons, as well as tramping, rock climbing, confidence courses, 
bush survival skills, hot pools, orienteering, team building, camp cooking and heaps more. 
 

- January 14th - 18th - Aongatete Lodge 
- January 21st - 25th - Aongatete Lodge 
- Jan 29th - Feb 1st - Reedwood Valley Farm 
- OSCAR available 
- 8-14 yr olds 

 
Pick up/drop off points in Auckland, Waikato, Tauranga, Whakatane and Rotorua. 
 
For more information or to book now:  
visit www.edventure.co.nz   
email mark@edventure.co.nz  or  
phone 02102241576 
 

Book before Xmas and be in to win a surfboard. 
 

 

 

 

NIA DANCE 
 
Come along and join us for some fun 

fitness and dance. You don't need to 

be able to dance and no experience 

needed. First class is free. 

Wednesday 6.15pm at Mt Maunganui 

Intermediate School Hall, entrance 

and parking on Links Ave.  

 

Contact Alex on 021 659 219 or 

niawithalex@gmail.com.  

 

For more information on Nia visit our 

Facebook page: Nia Dance, Bay of 

Plenty, or visit the website 

nianow.com 

 

 

mailto:admin@mtint.school.nz
http://www.edventure.co.nz/
mailto:mark@edventure.co.nz
mailto:niawithalex@gmail.com
http://nianow.com/

